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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage, which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.    

On 20 May 2022, we carried out an inspection and found the provider was not meeting 
some of these requirements. The overall effectiveness of the provision was judged to be 
inadequate. The inspection report sets out the actions the provider was required to take to 
meet the requirements.   

On 13 June 2022 we carried out a regulatory visit. The focus of the visit was to check 
whether the provider had met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised at their last 
inspection. We found that the provider had taken steps to ensure everyone had updated 
safeguarding knowledge in line with local procedures. This includes steps to take if there is 
an allegation. The provider now ensures there is a robust recruitment procedure in place to 
assess staff suitability. This includes a through and up-to-date induction with ongoing 
support. The provider has taken steps to staff fully understand their roles and 
responsibilities. The provider has acted to ensure that children's needs are met securely and 
consistently. There is a rigorous system for deployment of staff to ensure children are 
supported and supervised. Children's behaviour is now supported in an appropriate way so 
that children understand the behavioural expectations. Children with special educational 
needs and/or disabilities (SEND) now receive the right level of support so they are not 
adversely disadvantaged.    

We are satisfied the provider has met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised.    

The provider is still registered with Ofsted   

 


